Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: fair cost of care
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Under the Freedom of Information Act, I would like to request the following information regarding Fair Cost of Care reports completed by local authorities.
I would like to request an Excel spreadsheet presenting Annex B of the Fair Cost of Care report for 65+ care home placements.
In Annex B, the Fair Cost of Care reports should present one table for the costs of each of four home types:
·       65+ care home places without nursing
·       65+ care home places without nursing, enhanced needs
·       65+ care home places with nursing
·       65+ care home places with nursing, enhanced needs
Annex B should present the lower quartile, the median, and the upper quartile for every item.
Answer:
The information requested is in the public domain, therefore this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act, namely the information is accessible by other means, is being applied.   

The information can be accessed at Fair Cost of Care (leicester.gov.uk) which contains Leicester City Council’s published Annex B.  All other LA links can also be found here Annex G: cost of care reports - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk).

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
